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2nd October 2019
Dear Parents/Guardians,
I am delighted to be able to share with you the outcome and report of our recent Ofsted Inspection.  We are very happy that the improvements and efforts of the whole community have been acknowledged by our grading as a GOOD school.  The full report is available on the school website and has been emailed out to all parents.  Should you require a hard copy of the report, please contact the school office.   
I want to thank all of the staff, governors and trustees, past and present, for all they have contributed over the last four years.  We have for a very long time felt that the school had moved a long way from its previous judgement of “requires improvement” and it is great to be able to say this officially. 

I once again want to thank the pupils for their efforts and contributions, both over the last four years and during the inspection.  They are a credit to both the parents and the school in how they represent themselves.  It is wonderful to see this reflected in the report. 

We are happy with the three areas they have highlighted as ways for the school to improve further.  These were already identified on the school development plan and we will be able to address these very quickly, continuing work already in progress.  For example:

· We are already working closely with other schools in DASP on careers education to enhance this provision.  We will be rolling elements of careers education out to the lower year groups this year as part of PSHCE. 

· The development of the humanities curriculum will continue.  Last year, new units of work were introduced (for example, on the Tolpuddle Martyrs) and this year we are looking at how these can be further integrated into the four year curriculum for humanities. 

· We already have an established reading scheme for our lower readers (unfortunately, this was not seen as part of the inspection) and this produces rapid improvements in pupils’ reading abilities.  We do recognise that we need to better guide the reading choices of some pupils to ensure appropriate challenge and will be looking at the ways other middle and secondary schools achieve this.  This will include better support for how parents can contribute to this important skill.  However, our end of year 8 reading data remains very high compared with nationally so this is about developing a successful area even further.
Thank you, as parents and carers, for helping support the school in making the changes it needed over the last few years.  I spoke to a number of parents at Tuesday’s meet the tutor evening and it was clear how you have all been keen to find out the result. 

I hope that when reading the report you will feel as proud to have your children as part of St Mary’s as I feel pride at being the headteacher.

Yours Sincerely,
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Mr D Ayling

Headteacher 
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